
HAHAIONE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL 
DRESS CODE 

(revised and accepted January, 2012) 
 
Students should not wear things that might distract or disrupt themselves or others from 
learning.  In order to limit distractions and disruptions on our school campus, the 
following items are inappropriate for students to wear in school: 
 
• No perfume 
• No make-up 
• Children may not wear shoes, sandals, or slippers higher than 2 inches  
• No shoes with cleats 
• No strapless tops or halter tops 
• No tops with straps less than 1/2” in width 
• No visible underwear 
• Shorts or skirts must be at your fingertips or longer when your arm is held  
           at your side 
• No clothing that exposes your midriff or back 
• No clothing or accessories that are related to gangs or drugs or clothing that  
            shows or makes reference to violence, swearing or sex 
• No dark glasses, unless they are prescription glasses 
• Caps, hats, and visors may be worn outdoors, but must be removed indoors 

 
The school administration shall make the final determination as to the appropriateness 
of a student’s clothing/appearance. 
 
Consequences for violating the dress code shall be as follows: 
 
- First Warning:  Student shall be informed of the dress code violation and will be asked 
to remove the inappropriate clothing or accessory or will be asked to change into 
something else if available.  If a change is not available at school, parents may be 
called to bring in a change of clothes 
 
- Second Warning:  Administrator will call parents to inform them of their child’s dress 
code violation.  If needed, parents will be asked to bring a change of clothes for the 
child. 
 
- Third Warning:  A Discipline Referral will be written up and become part of the 
student’s record.  The Administrator may impose a consequence at his/her discretion 
which may include, but not be limited to, detention, school service, and/or a conference 
with parents.   


